April 8, 1944. Mr. C. G. Hesse, Laurence Paper Co., Lawrence, Kansas. Dear Gerry: Thanks for your letter of the 4th instant. I have written Raymond Rice, chairman of our Vocational Service Committee, asking him to write Rotary International for the set up that you suggest. I quite agree with you that in our section of the country here the character of our community does not permit the many sharp practices indulged in places where labor disputes and heavy industry abound. However, I think your suggestion is fine and I believe it would be a good thing to have at least the Four-Way Test put before our club. At St. Louis they made much of the Four-Way Test, and it does have its effect. Rotarily yours, President. FCA:AII